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Terms 1 and 2   Topic: Powerful Planet
Welcome to Year 4. This newsletter will give you a breakdown of what we are learning this term. If you have any questions please contact us through admin@dinglewell-jun.gloucs.sch.uk

Homework

Pupils should start the ‘home learning’ activities on Thursday 12th September via Teams, with the first task due in on Tuesday 17th. Completed tasks should be uploaded to the Y4 class Teams page by 7:00 p.m. on Tuesdays. Spellings will be practised daily in class and tested on Fridays (first test 13th September); additional practice at home would also be very beneficial. Pupils are also expected to read at least three times a week at home and have this recorded in their Reading Records. Our class reader this term is ‘The Land of Roar’ by Jenny McLachlan.
Reading books

We will endeavour to hand out a suitable reading book to your child in the coming days. Most books will be changed on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays as in Year 3 but some children will be on an individualised phonics reading programme – further details will be sent out shortly.
Mathematics

Online maths homework will be given, via My Maths, on Mondays (starting 9th September) and should be completed by Thursday of the same week. By the end of Y4 most children are expected to know their times tables to 12x12 - practice at home will be extremely valuable to them and this can be done on https://ttrockstars.com and/or https://urbrainy.com/mtc 
Pupils will participate in the national online times table test in June 2025.
PE & Games kits
Please could you ensure that your child wears appropriate shoes and clothing to school on the days that they have PE, i.e. house colour T-shirts and dark shorts / tracksuit bottoms.  No jewellery is to be worn and long hair must be tied back. Indoor PE is on Mondays for all three classes. Outdoor games is on Thursdays for 4Sh and Fridays for 4Su and 4F. 
Forest School will be on selected Mondays. On Forest School days please come in dressed for Forest School and not PE. 
4Su will be 30th September and 18th November
4Sh will be 7th October and 25th November

4F will be 14th October and 2nd December
Main Topic 
Our topic for this term is ‘Powerful Planet’. The children will learn all about the wonders of our majestic planet and participate in a virtual lesson with the Natural History Museum. In connection with this topic, we plan to fundraise for DEC – Disasters Emergency Committee, which fundraises for 15 leading UK charities oversees. More details about this fund raiser will be sent home later this term.  
	English
	Poetry, fictional & non-fiction writing arising from ‘Hurricane’, British Black History writing, Where the Poppies Now Grow, Lily & the Snowman

	Science 
	States of Matter and Electricity

	Maths
	Place value, addition, subtraction, multiplication and problem solving

	Geography
	Volcanoes, tsunamis, earthquakes, mountains, water cycle, human & physical geography

	Computing
	Online Safety & Effective Searching Online

	DT
	Torches – electrical systems

	PE/Games
	Fundamental skills, Football, Gymnastics, Tag Rugby

	Art
	Drawing and painting linked to our topic

	Music
	Rhythm focused listening and composition 

	RW
	Hinduism

	PSHE
	Being Me & Celebrating Difference

	French
	Presenting Myself & Family


The Year 4 team:
4F: Miss Frost

4Sh: Mrs Short

4Su: Mr Sullivan
 Teaching Assistants: Mrs Gough, Mrs Kamath, Mrs Byrne, Mrs Gerencser, Mrs Pope
